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THE LIGHTHOUSE
Newsletter for September 2013
Because I have sinned against him, I will bear the LORD's wrath, until he pleads my case and establishes my right. He will bring me out into the light; I will see his righteousness. Micah 7:9
Message from Our Pastor

I don’t think I ever really understood that old phrase; make your house a home, until this summer.  For most of the past 10 years I really haven’t had a home.  I have lived in different dorms and apartments for most of that time.  These last 3 years living in the parsonage has been, by far, the longest stay in one place for me, when it comes to housing.  But even then, I really didn’t put much work into making it a home.  That is until this summer, when Liz and I have really put in a conscious effort into making my house become our home.

Which of course has meant a lot of work.  We have rearranged furniture, painted walls, put up curtains, and I actually have photos on display now, something I had never actually done before.  It also meant I had to give up some stuff in order to truly make it our home and not just my own.  It means we both have to communicate what we want and be able to compromise or even change.  Yes, it takes a lot of work and effort to truly make a house a home, but it is so worth it in the end.

I think of this when I think about church.  So often we refer to it as our church home, but is it really?  Does church really feel like home to you?  If not, why not?  What have you done to make it feel like home?  There is no house that you can move into and immediately make it feel like home.  You have to do something to get there.  The same is true of your church home.  You need to help make it feel like home.  You need to speak up and make your ideas known.  You need to be willing to change things and compromise with how others like it.  But most importantly you need to be there.  For a home is no good if you are never there, then it truly is no home at all. I hope you can feel at home at Zion and Trinity.  And if you don’t I hope you will help us make it your home.   For we all need that church home where we can hear God’s word and do God’s work in this world.   Let our house of God be your home. I’m sure it can. 

Newsletter
The Newsletter was adopted by 
Gayle & Charlie Lamoreaux
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In loving memory of 

Kurt Peter Lamoreaux
   Noisy Offering
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The noisy offering for September 1st will go for 
Project Backpack. 

[image: image10.wmf] 

 


Everyone enjoying Vacation Bible School!

   Thank You!
Thank you to everyone who helped out with Vacation Bible School.  The kids had a great time!

Thank you to everyone who helped out with the Steak Dinner.  You help was appreciated.

Thank you to Trinity for contributing to the August Newsletter.

   Lutheran Men in Mission
Lutheran Men in Mission is the men's ministry of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America.  It works to strengthen men's Christian faith, relationships, witness and service in their homes, congregation and communities.  Churches all over the ELCA have active LMM groups playing a vital role in the life of their congregations. A meeting of Lutheran Men in Mission will be at Pastor Jeremy’s house on Sunday, September 22th at 7:00 pm.  Join us for fellowship, food, Bible Study, and of course some Sunday Night Football.
   NOIZ BBQ
Sunday, September 15th at 6 – 9 pm, all High School Youth are invited to come to church as we gather together for a barbeque to welcome our newest NOIZ members.  Food, games, conversation, and fun will be had by all.

  Confirmation Meeting
Wednesday, September 18th at 7:00 pm we will be having a mandatory meeting for all Confirmation students and parents.  We will discuss expectations and plans for the upcoming year of Confirmation.  

   GiG
Growing in God will meet, after school, again this fall.  All children from K-5 are invited to come join us from 3:30 to 5:00 pm on most Wednesdays.  The first session will be October 2nd.
   Trinity & Zion Bible Study

Bible Study on 2 Samuel will continue at Trinity on Fridays at 1 pm.  Bible Study for Zion on will be on September 5th.

Zion’s Service Sunday for September
On Service Sundays, we go out into the community together to help others and do God’s work.  On September 29th, I invite everyone to stick around after church when we will join together for our monthly project.
If you have suggestions for future projects that will help the community, please contact a council member or the Pastor.
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Service Sunday August:  Filling backpacks. 
   Church Cleaning Bee
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Helpers are needed on Saturday, September 14th at 10:00 am for a church cleanup. Workers should bring pails, 
cleaning products, rags, and any cleaning supplies.

Breaking the Mold
The Northern Great Lake Synod is offering a series of training events to equip adults to share the Gospel with Young Adults, Youth and The Unchurched.
Some Lutherans are very good at sharing their faith.  They are open and free.  Conversation about Jesus and the joy of church fellowship flows from them with natural ease.

They are the exception.

The rest of us could use some help.  The rest of us are used to the church being a certain way, shaped to a certain mold and we need help to break open that mold, so that we can become all that God needs us to be in order to meet the demands of our changing world.

Something new is emerging from God’s kitchen, from God’s own creating hand.  And we can learn something by being attentive to what was and what is, so that we are in better position to participate in what will be.

In an effort to equip leaders for an emerging future, the following training will be offered throughout our Synod.  These trainings are meant for Pastors, church leaders, parents who work with Youth, volunteers, teachers and anyone interested in sharing the gospel with youth, young adults and the unchurched.
You are encouraged to attended Zion Lutheran Church of St. Ignace on September 28th.  This event is in partnership with the North/West Lower Michigan Synod.

9-9:30 am:
Registration

9:30 am:
Opening Prayer

9:45 am:
Pre-heat

10:30 am:
The Old Recipe

11:15 am:
A New Ingredient

Noon:
Lunch

12:45 pm:
Adding Some Spice

1:30 pm:
Savoring the Flavors
2:15 pm:
Your New Recipe


This time is given to consider what your 
church and other churches in your area can do 
together.

3:00 pm:
Closing Prayer

To register:
Go to www.nglsynod.org or call the Synod Office at 906-228-2300 by 9/23/2013.  Due to a grant from the ELCA, these events are free, but registration is required.
In addition:  Mark your calendars!  February 18 – March 2, 2013 – There will be a Breaking the Mold Retreat at Fortune Lake Lutheran camp for both High School Youth and their Adult Leaders.
Three Lakes Lay Academy
Fall 2013 Class Offerings

Schedule:


Thursdays from September 12 – November 14, 2013
4:00 pm – Christianity in the World/ Exegetical Work
5:30 pm – Shared meal

6:00 pm – Shared Devotions


6:30 pm – New Testament from Romans to Revelation 
8:00 pm – Depart 

Classes: 

September 12 - October 10, 2013
Christianity in the World– 1st 5 weeks.           
Examining the Christian faith foundations among some of the world’s great religious expressions and including some of the variant expressions of Christianity such as Jehovah’s Witness and the Mormon Church

October 17 - November 14.
Exegetical Work–  2nd 5 weeks    
Develops some of the exegetical tools that are important for the preparation of preaching and teaching.

All 10 weeks   New Testament from Romans to Revelation–-Examining what we learn from the letters, writings, and the apocalyptic literature of the New Testament.

All classes held at:


Zion Evangelical Lutheran Church


950 Huron St, St. Ignace, MI 49781


906-643-7870

All classes are $10 for a semester. Students will be required to purchase books. Scholarships are available. Classes are team taught by Presbyterian and Lutheran teachers.

For further information please contact: David Van Dam at davidvandam68@gmail.com , Jeremy Winter at jwinter001@gmail.com, or go to the lay academy link at www.presbymac.org . 
Prayer List
Bonnie Bergeron, Ann Dyer, Jim Dyer, Carl Belonga, Mary Belonga, Ruth Cope, Dan Pope, LaTaunya Paquin, Christine Movalson Shaw, Silas Robert, Phil Richel, Regina Turner, Nadine Dandona, Jackie Kallstrom, Pat Bell, Mary Streeter, Amy Kinjorski, Janice Werkheiser, Joy Olsen Marolf, Larry Leveille, Karen Schlehuber, Chris Barker, Karen O’Keefe, Brenda St. Onge, Kristine McDonald, Barbara Nelson, Linda Cheeseman and Fred Dandona.
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Birthdays in September

Sept 4
Jerry Fenlon

Sept 4
Mandy Fenlon

Sept 7
Alan Winter
Sept 10
Zoey Stenson

Sept 12
Brad Therrian
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Sept 13
Shannon Huhn

Sept 18
Susan Ekstom

Sept 19
Paul Shepard
Sept 21
Joshua Feleppa

Sept 23
Jon Olsen

Sept 28
LaRoy Hill

Sept 29
Jordan Caldwell

Sept 29
Brent Ruff

Baptismal Anniversaries

Sept 1
Jake Dodds

Sept 2
Adam Therrian

Sept 3
Jeff Gamble
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Sept 3
Danny Olsen

Sept 12
Taylor St. Onge

Sept 21
Sandy Feleppa

Sept 21
Eric Therrian

Sept 22
Christian Stenson

Sept 26
Bev Kammers

Sept 29
Craig Therrian
Anniversaries in September

Sept 3
Ken & Sharon Smith

Sept 11
Jerry & Susan Fenlon
Sept 16
Susan & Maurice Ekstrom
Sept 16
Sam & Darren LaVake

Sept 19
Jim & Shirley Campbell

Sept 21
Merlin & Shannon Doran

Sept 21
Mike & Linda Wilkins

Sept 26
Craig & Jeni Therrian

Sept 28
John & Pega Kennedy
Trinity Worship Families
Sep 1

The Movalson Family
Sep 8


The Baron Family
Sep 15

The Lamoreaux Family
Sep 22

The Rose Family
Sep 29

The Gustafson Family
Zion Funeral Committee August - November
Team Leader:  Linda Wilkins (643-7710)

Co-leader: Rita LaVake (298-0005)
Servants for Zion

Ushers & Greeters
Sep 1

Les & Debbie Therrian

Sep 8
Max Coburn & Tom Schenkel

Sep 15

Gloria Marshall & Lorraine Graham

Sep 22

Tim & Sally Idalski

Sep 29

Merlin & Shannon Doran

Lectors

Sep 1

Fred Feleppa
Sep 8

Andrew Sjogren
Sep 15

Jacob Sjogren
Sep 22

Dick Galor
Sep 29

Lynn Evans
Communion Assistants
Sep 1

Jerry Fenlon
Sep 8
Faith Gaubault
Sep 15

Susan Fenlon
Sep 22

Fred Feleppa
Altar:  Susan Fenlon
Money Counters:  Martha Sjogren & Judy Ryerse
September 22nd we will be providing the worship service at Long-Term Care.  Please help out if you can.

Council Meetings
Trinity Council Meeting – 6 pm, September 16
Zion Council Meeting – 6:30 pm, September 17

Zion’s Council Members
Treasurer:  
Dawn Akers
643-7552


Jerry Fenlon
643-8730

                           Susan Fenlon
643-8730

Faith Gaubault
298-1800


Paul Shepard
984-2069


                           Tim Idalski
643-6574


Fred Feleppa
643-6793


Lorraine Graham
643-8419

Trinity’s Council Members
President:  
Jerri Rose
292-5570
Vice-President
Tracy Movalson
         292-5581

Secretary: 
Sharon Chalmers
292-5440

Treasurer: 
Pega Kennedy
292-5633

Co-Treasurer: 
Jim Rose
292-5570

Financial Secretary:  Joe Chalmers
292-5433

WELCA:  
Pega Kennedy
292-5633



John Kennedy
292-5633



Jim Dyer
292-5433



Lois Movalson
         292-5581
	Treasurer's Report for Zion

	January 1, 2013 through July 13, 2013

	
	
	
	

	Income:
	
	
	

	
	Building
	$3,445.00
	

	
	Church Use Income
	$0.00
	

	
	General
	$38,665.07
	

	
	Thrivent Financial 
	$435.00
	

	
	Trinity Share
	$7,385.00
	

	
	TOTAL
	
	$49,930.07

	
	
	
	

	Expenses:
	
	
	

	
	Administration
	$3,244.13
	

	
	Benevolence
	$3,875.00
	

	
	Church Maintenance
	$8,702.22
	

	
	Education
	$268.27
	

	
	Parsonage Maintenance
	$1,318.17
	

	
	Pastoral
	$26,040.19
	

	
	Worship
	$2,215.89
	

	
	--To Building Fund
	$3,466.51
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	$49,130.38

	Balance:
	
	
	 $         799.69 

	***********************************************************

	7/13/2013
	
	
	

	General fund owes Building fund:
	
	 $     8,196.00 

	General fund owes Mission Endowment fund:
	 $     9,995.00 

	
	
	
	

	General Fund balance:
	
	 $     1,048.07 

	Building Fund balance:
	
	 $   13,746.37 

	Thrivent Investment Management Fund:
	
	 $         299.87 

	WELCA Kitchen Fund:
	
	 $     9,763.54 

	2011 -2013 Capital Campaign Donations
	
	 $   19,189.00 


Zion Lutheran Council Meeting 

August 20, 2013

Present:  Pastor Jeremy, Fred Feleppa, Jerry Fenlon, Susan Fenlon, Faith Gaubault, Lorraine Graham and Dawn Akers

Meeting opened with Pastor leading us in devotions and a prayer at 6:35 p.m.  President Faith Gaubault presided.

The Secretary Report was approved as presented.  Fred Feleppa mentioned how well he thought it was done.

The Treasurer’s Report was approved as presented.

Pastor’s Report:

The number attending the Steak Supper was similar to last year.  We served 62 at $10 @ and the leftover steaks were sold at $10 @.  Those attending complimented the dinner, especially mentioning how good the corn on the cob and the steaks were.  Next year we will have to evaluate whether to continue.  It was suggested that next year we personalize the lunch tickets and add onions and mushrooms to the menu.  We also considered offering to deliver dinners to shut-ins and folks at senior housing. We will contact the Gold Wing Motorcycle Club in an effort to get more of them to come.
The Joint Church Picnic was discussed.  Ideas on improving the attendance were discussed.

Vacation Bible School went very well with enough helpers for the children.  Both helpers and children had a good time.

Pastor Jeremy will be gone on September 1st to officiate a wedding.  Lynn Brown will be our Lay Reader.

Bible Study at Trinity and Zion will continue, but Zion’s will have to be moved to Tuesdays.

3 Lakes Lay Academy will start again on September 12th.  Subjects are “Christianity in the World” and “The New Testament:  Romans to Revelation”.  Teachers will be Pastor Jeremy and Pastor Bre Johnson of Cedarville.

On September 28th we will be hosting a synod-wide day-long training event to equip adults to share the Gospel with young adults, youth and the “unchurched”.  The free event is called Breaking the Mold and requires registration.

At the end of the month there will be a Clergy & Spouse Leadership Retreat at Mission Point Resort on Mackinac Island.

NOIZ and Lutheran Men in Mission will start up again in September.  GiG and Confirmation will start in October. Pastor asked for suggestions on getting a “women’s” group started, maybe a monthly book club or crafting event.  

News from the ELCA is that we now have a new bishop.  Rev. Elizabeth Eaton is our first female bishop and the first from Ohio.  Coming up, the ELCA will be starting a massive fund raising campaign for the various missions planned.  September 8th is the National ELCA Service Sunday.  
Old Business:

Pastor’s health insurance was discussed.  He is being added to his wife’s insurance.

Pastor suggested each council member arrange a committee for their focus topics in an effort to get more involvement by the congregation.

Sunday after church, we will be filling backpacks for Project Backpack.

New Business:
We are going to tie-in our regular Service Sunday with the National Service Sunday.  Sue Fenlon volunteered to put up a display showing our various Service Sunday Projects.
The meeting adjourned with the Lord’s Prayer at 8:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Lorraine Graham
Trinity Lutheran Church Council Meeting 

August 26, 2013

The meeting began after a potluck supper and opening prayer.  Those present were Jim and Jerri Rose, John and Pega Kennedy, Tracy Movalson, Tom Gustafson, Joe and Sharon Chalmers.

Pastor's Report:  Pastor was called to an emergency and thus did not attend the council meeting.
Secretary's Report:  Read and was approved after amending the minutes to include adding Pega and John to those present last month.

Treasurer's Report:  Read and approved

Financial Secretary's Report:  Tabled


OLD BUSINESS

    1.  Updates
          Tables - Tabled
        
          Table Cloths - Tabled

          Paraments - We also need new letters and numbers to announce hymns.

        Stained Glass - Tabled. Until October 

        Carpeting - Superior was out to re-measure and has ordered the carpeting.

  2.  Signatures on Bank Accounts. Tabled


NEW BUSINESS

    1.  Date for taking down the Mid-Summer Pole - Tom will take responsibility for getting it down 

    2.  Additional new business included Pega offering to shop for Toys for Tots which we will participate in again this year.  Pega also suggested that we consider contributing to a new camp to be opened soon in Trout Lake for Veterans.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:05 with the Lord's Prayer. 

Respectfully Submitted,
Sharon Chalmers


Contact Information
Pastor Jeremy Winter may be reached at 906-643-0391 or at jwinter001@gmail.com  or in case of emergencies, 

Pastor’s cell phone number is 712-389-2747

Church telephone: 906-643-7870 - Answering machine

The secretary is in the office on Tuesdays & Thursdays.
The email address for the church is:    ziontrinity950@yahoo.com
The website is at www.lutheransonline.com   
That’s a Joke, Son
On my first day of Confirmation, Pastor asked if anyone knew who Martin Luther was. As per usual, my hand shot up first, and before I knew it I was spurting out, "A Civil Rights leader." My pastor (and class) laughed hysterically.
–Megan
Bakersfield, California
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